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Greetings on the Feast of Christ the King, November 24, 2019
This Sunday marks the end of the church liturgical year, next Sunday we celebrate the new

liturgical year; the 1st Sunday of Advent. As I age time seems to be moving faster and faster.
Clear communication is becoming more difficult and more necessary especially when it

is done in sound bites and 140 characters. Texting does not allow for the emotions to be ex-
pressed in sound and body language. I wonder if we are forgetting how to listen. When work-
ing with families/couples who are having communication issues I frequently will ask them:
what did you hear your spouse/child say? I suggest before they respond they pause, take a
breath and then start by saying: “I heard you say…”  If the answer is “yes, that is what I said”
then they can respond… if not then they must take the time to listen again and make sure they
have it right before they can respond…. These types of conversations will take 2 to 3 times
longer but will have more meaning…

As a society, we struggle to listen first and then only prepare our response. Many times,
we have our response already prepared before the individual has completed sharing their
thoughts. “A pause, and then, What I heard you say…” could clean up confusion.

Another approach to conversation that needs thought and action: Do you tend to talk more
than listen? My dad’s pearl of wisdom that he shared with “Charlie” on more than one occa-
sion: one mouth, two ears… why do you think that is? Just for today, for practice, try to listen
to your spouse/child as much as you talk at them.

Thanksgiving Day is this week and the traditional beginning to the shopping, baking, gift
giving, party season starts. Families may experience stress and concern over how much and
when to spend. Take time for some quiet and peace in your home. Set aside time for hot choc-
olate and some of those cookies. It is important for parents to be on the same page especially
during a high stress season. Take time to have a hot drink after the kids go to bed. Make sure
you set aside a certain time, the TV is off and conversation on… Sometimes it is, “dying to
self” and what you want to do, but be present to the other person, it will pay dividends in the
temperament around the house.

I am thankful for the rituals of the Catholic Church. They enrich us and allow us to grow
in faith as a community. I am thankful for the peace and calm that comes over a person who
receives the sacrament of the anointing of the sick. Just ask anyone who has been anointed
how they feel afterwards. I am thankful for the large number of people who take time to attend
daily mass. It is a testament to me of the belief in the true presence of Jesus and how much
our faith calls us to have Him a part of our lives. I am thankful for the number of parents who
bring their children forward for baptism; their desire to pass on the faith is commendable. I
am thankful for the large number of people who participate in Faith Formation, Bible studies,
small groups, and RCIA classes, lifelong learning is a challenge and is also rewarding to those
who venture forth.

I am thankful for the many people who have opened their lives to me as your priest. You
have allowed me in and shown me the great capacity that God has for love. I am thankful I am
in this place, at this time, and among you God’s chosen people. Jesus loves you and so do I.
Blessings, Fr. Chuck



Monday, Nov 25
8:30 AM Mass: +Virginia Feneis

Tuesday, Nov 26
No Daily Mass
10:30 AM Communion Service (Neilson Place)
Wednesday, Nov 27

8:40 AM Mass: +Paul Hartman

Thursday, Nov 28 Happy Thanksgiving!
9:00 AM Mass: +Brent Hadrava

Friday, Nov 29
No Daily Mass
Saturday, Nov 30

5:30 PM Mass: +Jane Senger

Sunday, Dec 1
7:30 AM Mass: +Nikki Jazdzewski
9:00 AM Mass: +Bob & Ann Schmickle

11:00 AM Mass: For the People
6:30 PM Mass: +Lillian McCormick

MASS TIMES & INTENTIONS
For Week of November 25 to December 1

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH
Monday, Nov 25
10:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)

3:00 PM Little Flowers (Social Hall)
4:00 PM Stewardship & Development Committee (St. Kateri Rm)
6:00 PM Christmas Choir Rehearsal (Church)
7:00 PM AA Mtg (Sch Classroom)
7:00 PM Nightlights (St. Kateri Rm)

Tuesday, Nov 26
6:00 AM to 9:00 PM Adoration (Chapel)
6:30 PM Time with Bishop Hoeppner (Church)
7:00 PM Men’s Basketball (Gym)
7:30 PM Marian Devotions (Chapel)

Wednesday, Nov 27
No School or Faith Formation

6:30 PM Ecumenical Prayer Service (Church)
Thursday, Nov 28 Happy Thanksgiving!
No School, Parish Offices Closed
Friday, Nov 29
No School, Parish Offices Closed
Saturday, Nov 30

4:30 PM Reconciliation (Chapel)
Sunday, Dec 1

8:35 AM Rosary (Chapel)
10:15 AM Rosary (Chapel)
10:15 AM Baptism Class (St. Kateri Rm)

6:00 PM Newman Club (Social Hall)

DAILY READINGS
For November 25 to December 1

Monday, Nov 25
● Dn 1:1-6,8-20
● Ps Dn 3:52-56
● Lk 21:1-4

Tuesday, Nov 26
● Dn 2:31-45
● Ps Dn 3:57-61
● Lk 21:5-11

Wednesday, Nov 27
● Dn 5:1-6,13-14,16-17,23-28
● Ps Dn 3:62-67
● Lk 21:12-19

Thursday, Nov 28
● Sir 50:22-24
● Ps 145:2-11
● 1 Cor 1:3-9
● Lk 17:11-19

Friday, Nov 29
● Dn 7:2-14
● Ps Dn 3:75-81
● Lk 21:29-33

Saturday, Nov 30
● Rom 10:9-18
● Ps 19:8-11
● Mt 4:18-22

Sunday, Dec 1
● 1:Is 2:1-5
● Ps 122:1-9
● Rom 13:11-14
● Mt 24:37-44

SACRAMENTAL LIFE
Baptisms
Parents or prospective parents who wish to present a child for
Baptism are asked to attend a baptism preparation class. The
next session will be on December 1. Please call the Parish Office
at 444-4262 to register, to schedule a baptism, or for more
information.

Marriages
Congratulations! Please contact the Parish Office as soon as
possible (six months or more in advance) so that we can work
with you to prepare for the Sacrament of Holy Matrimony.

Pastoral Visitations
If you desire a home visit, communion for the homebound, or
the Sacrament of Anointing the Sick, call the Parish Office. We
want to be part of your life.



Total Actual Contributions
Week #20 (Weekend of 11/17/19) $23,069.48

Fiscal Year to Date
Last: $385,174.54  ~ Current: $394,749.50

Faith in Our Future Campaign
Pledged to Date: $2,725,962.70 ~ Paid to Date: $1,224,431.05

STEWARDSHIP ~ A HABIT OF THE HEART

STEWARDSHIP OF FINANCIAL RESOURCES

Last Week's Mass Attendance
Nov 16                               5:30 p.m.                                 226
Nov 17    ____     __             7:30 a.m.                                 142
Nov 17                               9:00 a.m.                                 362
Nov 17 11:00 a.m. 243
Nov 17                               6:30 p.m. 146

Blessings go out to Danielle Tighe who celebrated the
Sacrament of Confirmation at St. Philip’s on November 17.
Congratulations on receiving the gifts of the Holy Spirit!

ST. PHILIP’S CLOTHING DEPOT

PARISH LIFE
St. Mary’s Mission Appeal 2019
Next weekend there will be a second collection for St. Mary’s
Mission in Red Lake, MN. The work of Fr. Jerry Rogers and a
dedicated team of teachers and lay ministers at the Mission
offer 131 Ojibwe children a quality Catholic education. Your
support has been critical to the success of the Mission. You can
support the Mission by responding to the SMMA mailing that
will arrive in your home this week. Or you can see the video and
donate online at www.crookston.org/smma.

Poinsettia Sale for Newman Club
Remember those beautiful mums? Hafner Greenhouse will
be offering Poinsettias & Cyclamen in time for the giving
season. Prepaid orders will be taken until Monday, No-
vember 25 at noon. Samples will be here to help you de-
cide, though they will not yet be in full color. Flower orders
will be available for pick up after all Masses the weekend of
December 7/8. See price list below. *Proceeds will  go to the
Newman Club to help pay for their spring mission trip to
Memphis, TN.

Pinched in red, white or pink
4”: $7
6”: $15
8” triple pinched: $25

Upright in Red or White
10” 6-8 blooms: $50

Poinsettia Garden in red, white or pink
12”: $24

Cyclamen:
6” pot, assorted colors: $15

Ecumenical Prayer Service at St. Philip’s
You’re invited to join clergy from First Lutheran and St. Philip’s
for an ecumenical Thanksgiving Prayer Service Wednesday, No-
vember 27. The prayer service is at 6:30 PM at St. Philip’s. We
will celebrate our common belief and mission in Jesus Christ
and our gratitude for his merciful love. This is a great prayer
event to attend with your families and friends, especially of fam-
ilies of different faith traditions. Stay for refreshments following.

St. Philip’s extends condolences to the families of Ed
Caduff and Duane Swenson. May they find rest and
peace, and may their families find comfort in God’s love.

The St. Philip’s Catholic Community welcomes
through the waters of baptism, Quinn Rose Lauer,
daughter of Michael & Anna Lauer. May she be filled
with the Holy Spirit.

The Clothing Depot will be closed for the Thanksgiving holiday
from Wednesday, November 27 to Monday, December 1. We
are thankful for all of our loyal customers throughout the year,
and for our dedicated volunteers!

Nightlights
Nightlights, a nondenominational support group for anyone
who has a loved one with mental illness will hold its monthly
meeting Monday, November 25 at 7 PM in the St. Kateri Room,
St. Philips.

On November 25, our guest for the evening will be Valeri
Saviano, President of Mental Health USA. Mental Health USA
is a newer nonprofit organization located in Bemidji, MN. They
are about 2 years old and offer evidence-based training such as
'Mental Health First Aid Training', Crisis Response Training, and
Support Group Leader Training. Their mission is, 'Creating car-
ing, supportive communities for individuals living with mental
health difficulties and their families.'

With questions, please call 218.444.4262.

Block Party Update
Thank you to everyone who volunteered, donated, attended and
planned St. Philip's first End of Summer Block Party. Your sup-
port made it possible to raise $20,856. This result is less than the
$23,000 raised from the 2018 Fall Festival. Some one-time costs
were incurred and the committee is looking at ways to reduce
expenses and improve the event. We appreciate input received
from the post-event survey and welcome any ideas. We would
like to build this event into a community tradition on the Satur-
day before school begins. Mark your calendars and plan to
attend the 2nd End of Summer Block Party Saturday, August
29, 2020. Contact Maryhelen Chadwick at mhchad-
wick@stphilipsbemidji.org, call 218-444-4262, or stop by during
business hours.

Thank You St. Philip’s Meals on Wheels Volunteers
The time you share in this parish outreach program is greatly
appreciated! The following persons recently delivered meals;
Moe Webb, Steve Christlieb, Dave and Mary Santo Margaret
DeMers, Shirley Skon, Lloyd and Pat Lind, Lois and Duane Jenkins,
Don Pohl, Dick Robinson and Bob Pohl. Thank you! The schedule
for 2020 has not been completed at this time, however, if the
rotation of churches continues as in the past our next week may
be February 3-7, 2020. Call Flavia @ 218-556-3087 if you would
like information regarding this volunteer opportunity.

Surviving the Holidays
Special one night event through GriefShare ministries to help
those who have lost loved ones, “Survive the Holidays”. Mon-
day, November 25, 4:30 - 6:00 at the E-Free Church of Bemidji.
Questions? Call Edie @ 701-219-3830



Family Fellowship Group
Attention young families and couples: St. Philip's has a group
just for you. If you are new to the parish or have never attended
Family Fellowship Group, we encourage you to check it out—it’s
a great way to meet other young families of faith! Join us Sun-
day, November 24 from 4:30-6:00 PM for our monthly gather-
ing in the Social Hall. We will come together for a family meal,
prayer, & fellowship with different topics each month. Feel free
to bring a potluck dish to share. Childcare is provided. Email any
questions to Christi Brooks, maki.brooks@yahoo.com.

LOCAL BAZAARS ETC...

GIVE THANKS AND SHARE
IN THE 40TH ANNUAL COMMUNITY HOLIDAY MEAL

This is a FREE turkey dinner with all the trimmings,
and everyone is welcome!

12 PM (noon) to 1:30 p.m.  Thursday, November 28
Evangelical free church — 115 Carr Lake Rd SW

Please join us for a meal and fellowship.
Dinners will be delivered only to those who are homebound.

If you would like to…
Have a meal delivered
 Volunteer to deliver meals

Call Karen at 218-308-0980 by Monday, November 25 at noon

If you can volunteer for the following…
Wednesday, November 27 (prep) 9 a.m. to 12 p.m.

Thursday, November 28
Set up/prep, 8 a.m. to 10 a.m.
 Kitchen (2 shifts: 10 a.m. to 1 p.m. and

1 p.m. to 2:30 p.m.)
Dining Room Helper,11:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m.
Final cleanup, 1:45 until finished

To Volunteer, call Kathy at 218-556-3364

Monetary donations are welcome.
Checks may be made to Bemidji
Community Meals
Mail to: Kathy Luepke

24050 County Rd 9
Bemidji, MN 56601

ST. PHILIP’S SCHOOL HAPPENINGS
Construction Update: Carpets, trim and cabinets were installed

this week in the new classrooms and hallways. Ceiling tiles and
lights are also starting to be put in place.

Our St. Philip’s Giving Tree went up this last week. Pick a “Jesse
Tree” ornament and gift the item on the back to a local organiza-
tion. Items can be brought back to St. Philip’s on the weekend and
placed under the tree, or to the parish office on weekdays.

There will be no school Wednesday – Friday, November 27-29th.
Happy Thanksgiving!

Upcoming school events:
● Tues., Nov. 26: Student and Staff Thanksgiving Lunch.
● Wed. - Sun., Nov. 27-Dec. 1: Thanksgiving break. (Just a note

for those of you with kids in ISD#31: They do not have that
Wednesday off—just Thursday-Sunday.)
● Mon., Dec. 2: Math Counts Meet at Bemidji Middle School.
● Fri., Dec. 6: 2nd Quarter Mid-Terms. 1st Oral Round of Geogra-

phy Bee for 4th-8th grades. 1:30 pm in church.
● Mon., Dec. 9: All School Mass. 8:40 am. (No All School Mass on

Wednesday this week.)
● Tues., Dec. 10: School Council Meeting in St. Kateri Rm. 6:30 PM.
● Wed., Dec. 11: Wednesday Pre-K/KPREP Christmas Program at

10:00 AM in Social Hall.
● Thurs., Dec. 12: Thursday Pre-K/KPREP Christmas Program at

10:00 AM in Social Hall.
● Fri., Dec. 13: Day of Grace. (More info to come.)

Bell Ringers Needed
The Beltrami County Salvation Army is looking for bell ringers
to ring at the following locations along with the contact infor-
mation for you to call if you would like to schedule a time to
ring: Paul Bunyan Mall and Lueken's North (Carol: 218-333-
3608); Walmart (outside) and L&M Fleet (Gene: 218-556-8048;
Marketplace Foods (Patti: 218-308-5234; Lueken's South (Glen:
218-444-8620). All the money raised is kept locally in Beltrami
County. We can start ringing on Tuesday, Nov. 26th and ring
up until Christmas Eve.

If you have questions, contact Carol Lauderbaugh at 218-333-
3608. Thank you for your consideration!

What the Church believes
“The inalienable rights of the person must be recognized and
respected by civil society and the political authority.  These hu-
man rights depend neither on single individuals nor on parents;
nor do they represent a concession made by society and the
state; they belong to human nature and are inherent in the per-
son by virtue of the creative act from which the person took his
origin.  Among such fundamental rights one should mention in
this regard every human being’s right to life and physical integ-
rity from the moment of conception until death [CDF, Donum
vitae III]” (Catechism, 2273).

Thank you to everyone who helped make
this year’s Turkey Bingo a huge success! All
proceeds help our youth attend Steuben-
ville Youth Conference, JPII Camp, Youth

Group gatherings and gives an opportunity for our 8th grade
students to earn money towards their class trip. A special
thank you to all our sponsors:

Flat Crete Inc. ● Rick & Annette Schulke
Ken K. Thompson ● Century 21 Dickinson Realtors

Flavia Sagedahl ●Midnight Pools & Spa ●Clarity Glass
Dondelinger GM ● Downs Insurance Agency

Mary Westrum ● Appraisal Services of Bemidji Inc.
Burggraf Skating ● Frontier Electric of Bemidji Inc.
Todavich Electric ●Whitey & Darlene Kloeppner

Darwin & Debbie Wiebolt ● First National Bank Bemidji
Ricard Repair Service, Inc. ● Hank & Angel Krigbaum

Andy & Marge Mack ● Jim & Carol Schneider

St. Joseph’s Annual Soup & Sandwich Lunch.
Friday, Dec 9 (10:30 AM to 1 PM). Holiday bake sale, silent
auction, crafts,  & raffle. Free will offering. Event benefits St.
Joseph’s Faith Formation Program. St. Joseph’s, 215 Central
Street W, Bagley, MN.



Would you like to become involved in liturgical ministries at St. Philip’s?
Call/Email Aana Freihammer

afreihammer@stphilipsbemidji.org or call 218-441-4905.

MINISTRY SCHEDULE
Week of November 30/December 1

Sat., Nov. 30   5:30 PM
First Sunday of Advent

Sun., Dec. 1  7:30 AM
First Sunday of Advent

Sun., Dec. 1  9:00 AM
First Sunday of Advent

Sun., Dec. 1  11:00 AM
First Sunday of Advent

SACRISTAN Betty Lindy Judy Stai Joe Bofferding Jamie Hoffman

LECTOR
Joe Czapiewski (1)
Jake Atencio (2)

Matthew Arel (1)
Judy Stai (2)

Kay Mack (1)
Sue Hendricks (2)

Cheryl Larson  (1)
Laura Hansen (2)

INTERCESSOR Peggy Neumann Sue Bruns HELP NEEDED Mary Lou Peters

ALTAR SERVER

Lauren Bruley
Drew Christianson
(sub req.)

Taylor Hanevold (Mentor)

Joshua Arel
Rylan Cole

Sam Maus
Charlie Maus (Mentor)
HELP NEEDED

HELP NEEDED
Mali McLean
Annabel Louvar

CAPTAIN HELP NEEDED Matthew Arel Sue Lucas Karen Williams

EMHC

Marleen Webb
HELP NEEDED
Mary Dufault
Mary Jo Christenson
Joe Krotzer (sub req.)
Jess Krotzer (sub req.)
Betty Lindy

Brad Arel
Shirley Skon
Pat Gavin
Joanna Myhrer

Kay Mack
Sue Hendricks
Amy Bofferding
Joe Bofferding
Thomas Kern
Louise Gish
Doug Gish
Mary Bjerke
Suzi Whalen

HELP NEEDED
Jane Wilcox
Susie Balstad
Gary Marsh
Mary Herried
Rita Lauderbaugh
Carol Rettinger
Jamie Hoffman
Marilyn Marsh

USHER

HELP NEEDED
Michael Taviani
Chris Hanevold
HELP NEEDED

Gary Bruns
Bob Skon
Jim Gavin
Phil Hodapp

David Maus
Larry Mack
Troy Hendricks
HELP NEEDED

John Marcum
Ayden Homer
Frank Homer
HELP NEEDED

HOSPITALITY
FELLOWSHIP

Matt Dockendorf
Dianne Dockendorf

Ashlea McMartin
Young Familes Ministry

Rita Lauderbaugh
Nancy Lauderbaugh
Jan Busch
Annette Jones

GREETER
Lois Jenkins (sub req.)
Kathy LeMoine

Aveyn Zimmel
Patricia Hadrava

Becky Haskell
Jim Haskell

Gary Marsh
Marilyn Marsh

INFORMATION
STATION

Suzi Whalen Rita Lauderbaugh






	Page1. Page Title
	Page2. Page Title
	Page3. Page Title
	Page4. Page Title
	Page5. Page Title
	Page6. Page Title
	Page7. Page Title

